The State of New Hampshire
Department of Environmental Services

—

NHDES

RobertR-Scott; Commissioner

December 13, 2021

VIA E-MAIL

Bryan K. Gould, Esq.

Cleveland, Waters and Bass, P.A.
Two Capital Plaza

P.C. Box 1137

Concord, NH 03302-1137

Re: NHDES File #2020-02239
Dear Attorney Gould:

I am in receipt of your letter dated December 10, 2021, notifying the Department of
Environmental Services that Granite State Landfill has withdrawn its pending wetlands permit
application and plans to file a new application at a later date.

In the letter, you requested confirmation that the October 26, 2021 extension agreement
between GSL and NHDES is mooted by withdrawal of the pending application. This letter
serves as such confirmation.

Sincerely,
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Pamela G. Monroe
Legal Unit Administrator

Ec: Robert R. Scott, Commissioner
Philip Trowbridge, Administrator
Christopher Aslin, Senior Assistant Attorney General, NHDoJ
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